
Press release: PM meeting with Prime
Minister Lee Hsien Loong: 19 April
2018

This afternoon the Prime Minister held bilateral talks with Prime Minister
Lee Hsien Loong of Singapore at the Commonwealth Heads of Government Meeting.

The leaders agreed that the Commonwealth was a unique and diverse
institution, capable of delivering real change through practical action. They
both noted the importance of the Commonwealth’s youth to its future success.

They agreed that the UK-Singapore trade and investment relationship was
strong and would continue to grow, noting the potential for an even stronger
future bilateral trade and investment partnership between our two countries
as we leave the European Union. They welcomed the approach agreed at the
March European Council to provide continuity during the implementation period
for international agreements, which could be swiftly transitioned into new
bilateral agreements once the implementation period ends.

They agreed the attack in Salisbury had been an outrageous act, and agreed on
the importance of upholding the global norm against chemical weapons use,
including in the context of Syria. They discussed the importance of tackling
Russian disinformation and of preserving the rules-based international
system.

They also discussed evolving challenges on cyber security and noted
increasing UK-Singapore co-operation in this area. The leaders agreed that
they were looking forward to working together more closely in this area after
the two governments signed a Memorandum of Cooperation on the matter earlier
this week.
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